Irvington Presbyterian Church

Fremont, CA

February, 2017

Sundays

Bible study 8:45 a.m.

Worship 10:00 a.m.

(Nursery and Children Sunday School During Service)

Inside this issue:

Music Ministries	2
Session News /Notes	s 3
Deacons Corner	4
Missions Update	5
Family Ministry	6
Activities Update	7
Weekdays at IPC	8
February Highlights	8
Church Directory	8
Bible Studies	8
Congregation News	9
Your Congregation	10
My Testimony	11
Acknowledgements	12

Dear Friends,

President Donald Trump. It is taking me a little while to get used to saying that. We have seen high emotions on both sides at the mention of our new president. I have heard sincere Christians condemn other Christians for not supporting him. And I have heard other equally sincere Christians condemn other Christians for supporting him.

Let me remind both sides of our church family, who really is in charge. Romans 13:1 says "Everyone must submit himself to the governing authorities, for there is no authority except that which God has established. The authorities that exist have been established by God." Then in I Timothy 2:1-2 we read: "I urge, then, first of all, that petitions, prayers, intercession and thanksgiving be made for all people - ²for kings and all those in authority, that we may live peaceful and quiet lives in all godliness and holiness."

This does not mean that we all sit by passively as our leaders dismantle programs we believe in; or establish new programs that stand against what we believe in. God never calls us to do that. We, first of all. always pray

for our president, his staff, our Congress and all our local leaders. Second, we vote our conscience in all elections. Third, we read reliable and reasonably trustworthy news sources preferably on both sides so that we are properly informed in our opinions. Fourth, we write letters to those in authority over us so they know where at least some in the Christian community stand. We do this both on a national and local level.



As our country goes through a swing, as expected in the months ahead, may you have the peace from knowing that you have done everything in your power as God would want you to do. May that peace be bolstered by knowing that God is always in charge, even when it is not clearly obvious. Let us join together as a body in prayer for our nation.





MUSIC MINISTRY - Daniel Khuc



Dear friends,

First, a big THANK YOU! Thank you all for inviting me to be one part of the giant IPC family and history for all these past years; I will cherish my memories working with the wonderful people that God has brought here to this church from all around the world! There has not been a better university or academic institution built, that could ever provide the type of valuable lessons of wisdom, patience, humility, kindness, and respect that I was endowed with at IPC. I will be counting these many blessings for years to come.

Please let me also extend a warm feeling of gratitude on behalf of my family, as they have always



felt welcomed by your friendly faces, greeting cards, and compliments (about me, obviously). My parents have always known that I have been in the best hands at IPC, with a full congregation praying for my well-being and safe return any time I was traveling. My sister was married at this church; and I had the ultimate, big brother wedding gift of playing the wedding march on the organ for her ceremony.

I just wanted to share how rewarding it was to wake up on Sunday mornings, regardless of how tired I was, to come and worship with you. During my time at Berkeley, I would march full Saturdays during football season, exhausting my legs and lungs rooting for Cal — Go Bears! After the postgame con-

certs, I'd scurry off in the dark to BART back down to Fremont, sometimes still in my sweaty band uniform. Win or lose, I needed to catch some sleep before the next day's service. Those mornings were often a complete blur, but I truly appreciated hearing from each one of you who took the time to provide encouragement, tell me how much you enjoyed the choir, or share your delight when your favorite hymns were played.

They say that musicians never really retire, especially Christian ones, because all the choirs in Heaven still need some accompaniment to go along with their praises. I am looking forward to being able to visit and worship with some friends and family at their home churches; and to share my talents and grow in new ministry during this process. As the choir and band members can attest, God provides us with many different skills and voices to ultimately come together for Christ. "For just as the body is one and has many members, and all the members of the body, though many, are one body, so it is with Christ." (1 Corinthians 12:12)

Thanks be to God that one day almost nine years ago, I started this amazing experience; it is only by His amazing grace that this goodbye can still be so sweet. May God bless and keep you all.

Your brother in Christ,

Daniel Khuc daniel@danielkhuc.com (please feel free to write me)



SESSION NEWS & NOTES - Mustapha Baksh

On January 17, your new Session Team held its first meeting for 2017. As is customary, we began the meeting with prayer. This is the time we give thanks to our Lord for the many blessings he has bestowed upon us as well as seek his guidance and help as we move forward. Pastor Larry then took the Team through a reading and discussion of Acts 1:1-11. Here Luke describes how the church grew in Jerusalem. The desciples were convinced that the resurrection was real and Jesus taught about his favorite subject - God's Kingdom. The take away from these verses is that the responsibility is not to focus on political power but rather on spreading the gospel. The work of session is not to power over people but rather use the Lord's guidance and strength to continue Christ's work on earth.

We expressed appreciation for Elders Lynette Ariathurai and Ron Fong whose terms of office were ending and welcomed the new Elders, Alexis DiMaggio, Kamroon Baksh, Pat Jeffries and Mustapha Baksh, who were joining the Team. Ron Fong resigned his position effective January 8. Mustapha Baksh is the new Clerk of Session for 2017 and Bruce Schlobohm is the Assistant Clerk. A motion to change the name of "Committee" to "Ministry" was approved. Ministry Chairs and functions would be decided and communicated after careful assessment of talents and prayerful consideration by Session members.

Pastor Larry and Session thanked Daniel for his many years of contribution to IPC especially when he was asked to "fill in" as Worship Leader on three occasions. Daniel shared some of his experiences and development as the Music Leader and thanked Session for the opportunity to serve.

Monthly reports from Staff and Committee members were received. Three major events for the month of February will be "Daniels Super Sunday" when the congregation will have an opportunity to thank Daniel Khuc for his many years of service; Eight (8) Hours of Prayer; and writing valentine cards for the Girls of Hope Unlimited in Brazil.

In his report Pastor Larry shared his plan to meet with each Session member monthly. This would be discipleship time as well as an opportunity to discuss issues that are not brought up during Session Meetings. Pastor Larry gave communion to 12 shut-in or home bound members.

On Sunday January 22, Session and Deacons met to discuss and identify how Session can take over the responsibility for coffee service on Communion Sundays. Another topic at this meeting was to develop a plan that will make both Deacons and Elders visible to visitors and the congregation.

A special Session Meeting was held on Sunday January 22, to receive the recommendation of the Worship Leader search committee chaired by Elder Pat Jeffries. This committee recommended the hiring of Derek Post who also auditioned by leading worship on Sunday 22. Session unanimously approved the recommendation to hire Derek.

Each Sunday before worship, your Session Team meets to pray for the Church, members and visitors. Your Session Team is looking forward to serving you. If you have any questions or input for us please feel free to contact any member or send an email to : session@irvingtonpres.org

DEACONS' CORNER

The Ministry of Compassion and Service - Mary Lou Craig

This was the first meeting of the new year and was opened with prayer by Pastor Larry. We prayed the congregation would have a blessed 2017, and we would have productive meetings with respect and compassion among us. We thanked the Lord for his help in accomplishing all that we achieved in 2016.

Following a devotional by Mary Lou, the Treasurer's Report was accepted. Deacon balance at the end of 2016 was \$8,044.89. Upcoming activities included the recognition of the Northwestern Polytechnic MS degree graduates on January 22, a joint Session /Deacon meeting on January 22 and the February 26 Annual Congregational Meeting.

Parish Updates

Dwight Lynn's memorial on December 31 had more than 65 family members and friends in attendance. The family of our dear friend, **Lester Biggs** planned a memorial on January 17, in San Lorenzo. Many relatives, IPC members and friends of Lester attended.

Gillian Carson will lead Parish 2 and Parish 4 is now divided among the 5 Deacons.

Officers for 2017

Moderator: Mary Lou Craig Vice **Moderator:** Russell Pennelly

Secretary: Jenni Pellot Treasurer: Gillian Carson

Assignments for 2017

Cornerstone Liaison: Jenni Pellot **Nursery Coordinator:** Mary Lee Starkel

Medical Supplies: Joe DiMaggio Birthday List: Russell Pennelly



Deacons' meetings are usually held on the first Tuesday of each month. If you would like to attend as a visitor and observe our Ministry of Compassion and Service at work; or if you need to get in touch with your Parish Deacon, contact Mary Lou Craig, Moderator.

Pray for our Deacons as they carry out their responsibilities rendering service and caring for the IPC congregation.

Medical Equipment and Supplies

IPC maintains a limited supply of medical equipment and some supplies including walkers, wheel chairs, shower seats, hand exercisers, stool height extenders, portable toilet seats and stand, noting walker/seat combo, crutches, and canes. These are available for members and their families. If you need to use any of these items, please contact:

Deacon Joe Di Maggio @ 651 - 1323 or

Deacon Moderator Mary Lou Craig @ 656 - 4388

MISSIONS: THE HEART OF THE CHURCH

A Letter from Jack and Joann Blanch - Navigators

Dearest Friends, Our present ministry with the Navigators is to evangelize and disciple people in Colorado Springs and to stimulate and participate in intercessory prayer. Joann has had Parkinson's for the past 15 years. It is progressing very slowly, thanks to the prayers of many. She is my first priority. Our activities are limited but God brings many people to us. We are able to minister to the caregivers who come six mornings a week. We do live in a senior center, in an independent living apartment. Often, we find open doors with the employees of the center. There are about 10 employees and caregivers reading my book, "What If God Exists?"

In a very limited way we carry on a personal, one-on-one ministry. I still have a weekly breakfast



and Bible reading time with Albert, a new-age person who is struggling to learn to walk with Christ. We have regular input in the lives of some people based on our book, "Disciple Making for a New Generation". Their relatives in other states are reading it and are in dialogue over it. We are discipling a 93-year young lady here in the center who says her life is filled with a new joy. In December, the national president of the Navigators read "Disciple Making for a New Generation". He thought the content was very important and requested copies for each of the 85 leaders of the Navigators.

The work we started in Spain in 1970 continues to mature and multiply through that first generation of converts. We presently have no hand in it, but the people we discipled are doing a marvelous job. A couple of months ago, I communicated with one of our converts who is now a pastor of a church that he and his wife planted. He said that over the past few years they have planted more than 25 new churches in Spain and another 14 in Central Africa. Amazing!

Shortly I will publish the book "Becoming God's Change Agents" on intercessory prayer. I hope to see it published by the end of February. The publisher will send me the final proof next week. Here are some excerpts: "We are forever grateful to our team of intercessors from 1962 to the present, 2016. Most of you prayed faithfully at least three times a week, and some of you have said you prayed every day and continue to this day, for fifty-four years! Your reward in eternity will be great. Many people have come to Christ, and many have joined the forces of those leaving a legacy of disciple makers." "A goodly number have become church leaders, pastors and missionaries. They will rise up at the resurrection to call you blessed." "The original force of the two hundred dedicated prayers has grown over the years to seven hundred regular intercessors."

Joann and I have been regularly carried upon these prayers, by you, who bore us up day after day during these years. Through your prayers, God has blessed us beyond measure and guarded us through many perils, physical and spiritual. He continues to bless and help us to this day. Thank you so much for the continued financial support. You are marvelous collaborators!

Love in Christ, Jack and Joann Blanch

FAMILY MINISTRY UPDATE - Stephanie Yamada

"For the Lord grants wisdom! His every word is a treasure of knowledge and understanding." Proverbs 2:6)

On our last Sunday in January, the children of IPC searched for clues around the church property



to solve a cryptogram puzzle and find hidden treasure. They discovered through the fun event that the Word of God is our treasure! On Sunday, February 12th at 11:00 a.m., we are having another Bible cryptogram treasure hunt for families (yes, including Moms, Dads, and Grandparents) that will take place at Irvington Memorial Cemetery. We plan to meet in the church courtyard and then proceed across the street together. The cemetery is a small lesson in the history of Irvington, and reminds us that we will all leave this life someday, so we need to "store up treasures in heaven" (Matthew 6:20). Families will decode the puzzle and find

out what to treasure, but also have the fun of hunting for a stash of secret treats! A pizza lunch in the Social Hall will follow the hunt.

Invite your friends and family to this unique challenge! Please sign up (to assure enough treats and food) at: children@irvingtonpres.org, or leave a message with the church office.

In Christ, our treasure,

Three Kinds of Love...

I love ice cream. I also love the Giants. And of course, I'm madly in love with Jesus! For many of us, the word "love" means many different things. The Greeks were fortunate to have three different words to describe three different types of love: agape (unconditional love), eros (sensual love), and phileo (brotherly love). Here are some activities which you can do with your children, grand/great grand children and those you love during the season of love.

- "Secret Valentine": Draw names of each person in your family, and daily do a special something that will let them know they are loved. From secretly setting the table, sweeping the sidewalk or leaving them an anonymous note that says you love them, they will know that someone cares about them.
- Act of Random Kindness: As a family, give up one activity that you do that costs money like going to a movie, or out to dinner. Use that money to either donate or purchase a small item that can be donated to an organization that helps others in our community.
 - Bake and Take: Bake an extra plate of cookies or other dish and bring it to your local fire station. Thank them for their willingness to put their lives on the line to protect us.
- Love Notes: Send a quick note to someone in our community who is shut in, under the weather or having a challenging season. Let them know that not only do you love them, but God is also wildly in love with them!

(Reprinted from a 2012 Cornerstone valentine's message)

ACTIVITIES UPDATE

LOVE IS IN THE AIR AGAIN - Mary Ellen McKowen

Heads up ... It is almost Valentine's Day and that means an opportunity to again prepare Valentines for the girls at Hope Unlimited in Brazil, a mission we support through your generous contributions.

Each February, we at IPC add a little something to our Valentine's preparations. As we make cards for friends and family, and maybe for that special loved one, we also take time to make cards for our girls in Brazil. These cards are handed out during a party celebrating Brazil's Day of Love in early summer. The children who receive your cards are poor, neglected, and for the most part, have never before experienced familial love and concern. For some girls, yours will be the only Valentine card they receive and are always overwhelmed by your outpouring of love for them.

We encourage you to plan ahead as the season draws near to either gather some materials for hand-making Valentines or to purchase some as they go on sale. **Join us in the Social Hall on Sunday February 19, to write cards.** We will have card-making supplies as well as Portuguese phrases available for you to personalize your cards.

Refreshments will be served at this event.

Ladies out to Lunch - Betty Blizel



Fellowship at the Olive Garden in January

The next "Ladies Out to Lunch" group will meet at Sala Thai Restaurant:

Date: Tuesday February 21, 2017

Time: 11:15 AM

Location: 39179 State Street, Fremont **Contact:** Thea Pex (510) 657 - 3899

8 Hours of Prayer Saturday February 11 - Darlene Neesham



Thank you to those who have already signed up. Anyone who wants to participate will spend 30 minutes praying for any person or anything that they wish. There will also be suggestions of prayers for anyone who needs them. In addition, all members and friends of the church will be prayed for on that day.

Contact Darlene at 510 656 3832

WEEKDAYS AT IPC

The Church office is open Tuesday through Thursday each week from 9:30 AM to 3:00 PM. If you would like to meet with Pastor Larry, you may schedule an appointment by calling the office.

Highlights for February:

February 3 Church Alive Meeting at 7 PM

February 5 Super Daniel Sunday at 11 AM

February 5,19 Parents Life Group at 11:15 AM

Wednesdays Praise Band Practice at 6 PM

Wednesdays ROMEO breakfast at 8 AM

February 7 Deacons Ministry Meeting at 7 PM

February 9 SIS Prayer Group at 4 PM

February 9 Missions Ministry Meeting at 5 PM

February 11, 8-Hours of Prayer 8 AM - 4 PM

February 13, 27 Home Bible Study at 7 PM

February 19 Valentine Cards for Hope 11 AM

February 21 Ladies out to Lunch at 11:15 AM

February 21 Session Meeting at 7 PM

February 26 Congregational Meeting at 11 AM

Church Directory

Pastor: Rev. Dr. Larry Thorson

Family Ministries Director: Stephanie Yamada

Organist and Worship Leader:

Bookkeeper: Jeanette Ollison

Office Manager: Marissa Hughes

Address: 4181 Irvington Avenue

P.O. Box 1336

Fremont, CA 94538

Phone: (510) 657 3133

Fax: (510) 657 7040

Email: info@irvingtonpres.org



Bible Studies

Sunday Bible Study - at 8:45 AM in the McKowen Room preceding worship. Contact Richard Craig for details. *No class February 12 and 19.*

Women's Bible Study - Women meet Mondays in the McKowen Room at 9:30 AM. Contact Helen Jorgensen for details. Studying 1st and 2nd Corinthians

Home Bible Study - Regularly scheduled bi-weekly Bible Classes at Mary Ellen's house on February 13 and 27 at 7 PM. Studying the Gospel of Matthew. Contact Mary Ellen for details.

CONGREGATION NEWS

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Shivani Ariathurai Cecile Litherland

Frankie Cabral Alishan Merjanian

Justin Chaikin Shirley Murray

Karen Craig Richard Reavis

Jeane Garrett Shirley Vick



Mary Lou and Richard Craig



On January 29, we celebrated with six of our fellow worshippers who graduated with MS Degrees from Northwestern Polytechnic University in December. Our congregation prayed for them and wished them continued success as they embark on their new careers. We are grateful to God for the love and energy these young people are bringing to IPC. We look forward to having them worship with us for many more years.



Annual Congregation Meeting

The Annual Congregation Meeting will be held after worship on Sunday February 26, to conduct the annual business of the church. The agenda is:

- (1) Receive the annual report.
- (2) Elect Corporation Officers.
- (3) Elect Three Nominating Committee Members.
- (4) Reaffirm the call of the Rev. Larry Thorson as Pastor.

Church members interested in serving on the Nominating Committee should contact Wayne Neesham, Gill Carson or Mary Ellen McKowen.

We are planning a pot luck luncheon before the meeting.

Thank You Daniel

On Sunday February 5, dubbed "Super Daniel Sunday" by Pastor Larry, IPC gathered in the Social Hall to thank Daniel for his many years of service to Music Ministry. We prayed, laughed, cried, and clapped as we replayed the many years he served. Daniel loved sharing his many talents that he credited with "his Lord's guidance and perseverance". Among the many things Daniel taught us: "With growth comes challenges and one of the challenges we face is to stay focused on the goal of pleasing God by having worship through music first come from the heart". Through joyful tears, his mom recalled

the many days driving him from his rehearsal at church to school at Berkeley wondering if both she and his dad had the strength to continue. They persevered.



KNOWING YOUR CONGREGATION

Frey Family: Bob, Mei, Audrey, Cathy, Eric

Bob was born in Ann Arbor, Michigan the fourth of five children, and Mei was born in Taipei, Taiwan



the third of four children. Bob's father was a doctor at the University of Michigan, and Mei's father worked in the diplomatic service for Taiwan. Bob was baptized at and attended the First Presbyterian Church in Ann Arbor. Mei was baptized at the Bread of Life Christian Church and attended the Grace Baptist Church in Taipei. Mei's family resided in different countries including Japan and Sweden. Bob's father took his children in turns during the 70's from

Michigan to Yosemite for hiking trips in Tuolumne Meadows.

Bob learned at a young age the value of hard work, to appreciate nature, and that the journey is often the reward. Bob was curious about how small electronic devices and appliances worked. He would take them apart and if they were broken try to fix them. Mei is very detail-oriented and worked very hard as a student to excel at her studies. Bob's family moved to California in the late 70's where Bob went to high school. Bob went to college in Massachusetts and after graduating returned to California. Mei moved to California in the 80's to earn a masters degree in Computer Science.

Bob and Mei both became Engineers and met in the late 1980's when they worked at Amdahl Corporation in Sunnyvale. They married in 1990 and moved to San Jose. In 1995 the family moved to Milpitas. After living in Milpitas for 16 years the family moved to their current home in Fremont. They have been blessed with three children. Audrey was born in 1992, Cathy in 1995, and Eric in 2001. Audrey has completed university and law school and is now a lawyer working in Olympia, Washington. Cathy is in her senior year of college and aspires to be a veterinarian. Eric is a sophomore at Mission San Jose High School and is pursuing a career in law enforcement. He currently serves as a Police Explorer for the Fremont Police Department.

Mei began attending Bible Study Fellowship in Milpitas in 2014. Bob and Mei occasionally attended the Davis Community Presbyterian Church with Bob's mother who lives in Rescue, CA. Bob and Mei discussed regularly attending church locally and started attending IPC during the summer of 2016 with their son Eric and with their daughters when they were in town visiting. Bob and Mei found Pastor Larry's sermons enlightening, encouraging, inspirational, educational, practical to life, and filled with the spirit and love of Christ! The congregation was very friendly and welcoming to them. After their first service, they met three delightful Marys: Mary Lee, Mary Ellen, and Mary Lou. They most definitely had a very merry time!

Bob and Mei's lives started in the Christian church, but like so many in modern society they say they travelled for many years through a wilderness of secularism. The miracle of Christ and His teachings were drowned out and actively distorted and suppressed by popular culture. They are grateful that God chose them to be His children. God did not forsake them and always sought to bring them back to Him. God is faithful, gracious, and merciful. God is the way, the truth, and the life. They feel blessed and grateful at having found Irvington Presbyterian Church and to be able to daily welcome into their hearts, Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior.

MY TESTIMONY

One of the most effective tools we have for sharing our faith is the story of how Jesus Christ gave us eternal life and how He has enriched our lives. The Apostle John wrote, "We proclaim to you what we have seen and heard" (1 John. 1:3), testifying about his journey and relationship to Jesus Christ. In this, the third of a 6-part series, an IPC member shares this journey from his journal. The content is minimally edited. We appreciate the opportunity to share with others.

"Talk, talk, discuss, discuss, conclusion; We're both the same approximate age. Our children are growing up. They'll leave us soon. Hey----we are reaching a long-term goal. We both had done a lot of different things, but now we were both reaching the same goal. Maybe that's the cause of this goal-less feeling. What an insight!

What realizations; I'm finally getting something from all this talk of goals.

The fire is starting to crackle., the wine is open; this is really a cozy cabin. What's that Rita, more about Jesus. Yea, yea, sure, I believe that too. But I think of what I've done and know where I'm going. I don't mind Rita talking about Jesus because she really is sincere about it. It's nice to talk about, but hard to believe. Hey, guess what? My goal is to read the New Testament by the end of this year! I'll make that a written commitment:

Dear Jesus; I am making a commitment to you. I will read the New Testament, quickly, prior to the end of this year, hopefully sooner. Please Jesus, help me to understand the New Testament; help me to realize I'm a good person. (Then a prayer from Rita) "Lord Jesus, I open the door of my life and receive you as my Savior and Lord. Take control of my life. Make me the kind of person you want me to be. I hope He won't make me give up my house or stocks. He might take everything!

The Bible

I picked up the Bible; one and a half inches thick, but that's the Old and New Testaments combined. The New Testament is only 396 pages. The first story is the Gospel according to Matthew. Fifty pages long, shouldn't take long to read that. But first, please Jesus, help me. I've tried reading the Bible before. I need help. Please show me what's there. Twelve midnight; goodnight. No, I think I'll stay up for awhile. The fireplace casts a warm glow in the room. I start. Four hours and fifteen minutes later I'm finished.

My first impression is of a great load being removed from me. A complete freedom. The completion of a long arduous task. Quitting a despised job, knowing you have a better job awaiting you. Complete freedom! I can relax. I can let go. How beautiful is the relief!

Its 4:15 in the morning. Turn the lights out. Hey, shouldn't have done that. I don't think I can find my way back to the bedroom! Where is that light string? I fall asleep. Wake up at 7 a.m.. What a beautiful day. Yes--the relief is still with me. Come on love, lets get up and have breakfast, I'm hungry. I think back to last night, the four hour and fifteen minutes. I had asked for His help, not even believing He was there; He is there! He came! He showed me! I can see now! The Biggest impressions had to do with how I had seen and how I had talked. Matthew 6:22-23 had just taught me that the eye is the window of the heart. See through a clear window and the heart is clear, but see through an obscure window and the heart becomes dark" ... (to be continued in March)

IRVINGTON PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

4181 Irvington Avenue P.O. Box 1366

Fremont, CA 94538-0133

Non-Profit Organization

U.S. POSTAGE

PAID

Permit No. 52

Fremont, CA

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED



Please Note: February 24 is the deadline for our March issue.

All articles are to be delivered by email to: cornerstoneeditors@gmail.com. Cornerstone is the medium to keep your current and past congregation members informed of all activities at IPC.

Your timely submissions are important to everyone.

Acknowledgements

We appreciate the time and dedication of all who submitted articles and provided information for the February issue. This month's Cornerstone pictures were provided courtesy of:
Ron Fong, Bob Frey, Nikhil (Bobby) Kumar

You play a significant role as we work together in the name of Christ.

A special thanks to Mei Chang and Bob Frey for sharing their story and to our fellow worshipper for sharing his testimony.

Kamroon and Mustapha Baksh
Editors